
Mt. Laurel Skiers 

Newsletter 

April 2018 

      I hope you are all faring well as we patiently await spring 

weather in Connecticut. For some, I am hearing that personal 

tune-ups are on the agenda this spring and if so I wish you 

speedy recovery. I must apologize for the first time in my 3 

years as MTL President. This year, Club meetings became a 

moving target with Nor’easters falling on Wednesdays. You 

know we can’t compete with Mother Nature. Ironically, had 

we held the meetings in Vermont they could have proceeded 

as scheduled. Vermont was where many MTLers were enjoy-

ing the new snowfall. The brown spots on the mountain left 

from the February melts, having earlier disheartened some, 

were now covered in fluffy white….and the snow kept coming. 

By Mid-March Okemo posted 5 feet of snow at the summit.  

     St Patrick’s weekend was very successful with a near full 

lodge, Okemo Awareness day discounts and a rip roaring eve-

ning celebration of St. Patrick hosted by Mandy Weber and 

team. For some reason everyone is Irish on St. Patrick’s Day 

and love to celebrate.  Who could ask for more - affordable 

skiing, affordable lodging, and partying with friends…just 

what the founding members of MTL, I believe intended.  

Everyone loves celebrating St. Patrick’s Day and so even if 

not on the day ….back in Connecticut 60 hungry members 

gathered one Wednesday night for a scrumptious corn beef 

dinner at the Back Nine and enjoyed the entertainment pro-

vided by the delightful Irish step dancers from the Sham-

rock School.  

    CONNECTICUT SKI COUNCIL   Congratulations to all 

who raced Monday nights at Mt Southington and together 

brought home 1st place for MTL the 4th year in a row. Scott 

Farrar, Neal Fisher, Karen Grossman, you are the best for 

leading the MTL team to victory again!  The CSC club compe-

titions continued at the On Snow Carnival at Okemo with 

MTL winning second place behind Newington Ski Club Thanks 

to Jonathan Houck, our MTL event coordinator, Rob Dexter 

and Pat Moore for CSC racing leadership, and Marsha Ba-

retta for the Dinner/Dance.  See www.skiclub.com for more 

details. 

    CLUB BUSINESS   Hey folks -looking to build up your 

frequent flyer miles? The Board recently voted to accept 

and in fact, encourage members in the near future to pay for 

club transactions using credit/debit cards without fees for 

lodge bookings, membership renewal and purchase of logo 

items. We will be announcing a start date shortly as Club 

Express, our new club management system, goes live in the 

coming months.  

    ABOUT UPCOMING EVENTS   April and May are noted   

for four traditional MTL events:  LIP SYNC, PIG ROAST,  

      (Contõd)                                                                                                              

the ANNUAL MEETING with ELECTION OF OFFICERS and 

the ANNUAL BANQUET . Please be sure to check details later 

in this newsletter - but now, as last year, just a few words 

about these events for our newer members.   

   LIP SYNC is the most popular Wednesday Night program of 

the club year. It is hilarious! This year the event will be held 

April 11th at 8:00pm so come on out…plenty of seats and lots of 

laughs. Have an act…Contact: Joe Mangione ASAP.   

     PIG ROAST (well we used to really have a pig roaster). This 

VT event weekend always represented the closing of our former 

lodge for the season with Stan’s homemade pig roaster slowly 

cooking the pig and event hosts Dan and Jack monitoring the 

progress and preparing the feast. Now we are a year round 

lodge, our pig roaster rusted out and the pig became a pork 

roast in the oven. Come on up…always a fun time….spring skiing, 

a scrumptious meal, and singing around the campfire?  Event 

Contact: Mandy Weber.    

    ANNUAL MEETING and ELECTION OF OFFICERS/

BOARD   This is the evening in April when members gather to 

hear the President’s report on the state of the Club and to 

elect officers and two Board members to replace those who 

have completed two year terms. This will take place on April 

18th.  Nominations can be accepted that night, however, the 

nominee must be present. As outlined in the Club Bylaws, eligi-

bility to vote and run for a Board position in the 2018 election 

mandates that the individual be a member for at least 12 

months e.g., joined MTL before April 2017 and not be a depend-

ent in a household membership.  A quorum (50 members eligible 

to vote) is required for the election to proceed.   Last but not 

least is THE ANNUAL BANQUET AND INSTALLATION OF 

THE 2018 BOARD. This is one of the most important events of 

the year. Scheduled for May 5th at Bella Vista at Hawk’s Land-

ing Country Club in Southington you can find more information in 

this newsletter, in the Sunday Squall and on the MTL Website.  

Joan Albert is this year’s Banquet Chair and is always looking 

for helpers. Get your tickets early !!!   

As always stay safe on the slopes.  Hope to see you soon. 

Marge Wasel  

May NEWSLETTER! 

Newsletter submissions by the third 

Wednesday of the month  (4/18/18) to 

Carol Newman at  

 newsletter@mtlski.com   

with the subject line: MTL Submission 

(followed by your subject)  

News from the Prezé.. 

http://www.skiclub.com
mailto:newsletter@mtlski.com


Wednesday Night Meetings & Programs  
Location: We will be meeting at:  
      the Back Nine Tavern at Stanley Golf Course,  
      245 Hartford Road New Britain  

 
March 28: 6:00 Board Meeting.  
       7:30 Member Business Meeting.  

April 4:   No Meeting (Back Nine Unavailable)  

April 11:  8:00 to 10:00 34th Annual Lip Sync Show (see below).  

April 18:  7:30 Annual Meeting and Election of Board of Directors and Officers.  A quorum needed 
qz}ę{}z{z~poęS¤]l¢ęRxpyoxpy ę¡z pęÀ~ppęmpwz¢Á»ęespęa}p~topy Ö~ęRyyõlwęcp{z} ę¢twwęlw~zę
be presented. 

April 25:  No Meeting  

May 2:    6:00 Board Meeting.  
       7:30 Member Business Meeting.  

THE 34TH  ANNUAL LIP SYNC SHOW 

Why did the trombone player cross the road? To get to the other slide! It's time to put 

your lips together and . . .SYNC! How do you get to Carnegie Hall? Practice, practice, 

practice. How do you get to “Back Nine Music Tavern”? Just sign up! The Lip Sync show 

is the biggest event we have all year at the club. It was a sellout last year and will be 

again. Whether you want to be on stage strutting your stuff or be entertained by Oscar 

worthy performances and more of those famous jokes, be sure to join us in April 11 at 

8:00  at " Back Nine Music Tavern ". Be the next to sign up! Get your act together and let me know as soon as 

possible!  

 860-402-0492 or e-mail me at joemangi@comcast.net. 

Proposed Changes to the Bylaws (to be voted on April 18th Annual Meeting 

Rationale:  

In accordance with the membership age standards of ski clubs with club owned lodges both in Connecticut and nationally, the age 

at which members and individual benefits are offered is 21. The benefit of lodge booking without adult supervision is a major 

consideration and is tied to the drinking age in Vermont of 21 years of age.   

The proposed Bylaw changes are as follows:   

In Section 2, ñMembersò would be changed to ñMembershipsò.  In a), the word ñAllò would come out and ñ18ò would be raised 

to ñ21ò.  In b), ñtwenty-six (26)ò would be changed to ñtwenty-one (21)ò and the phrase ñand having the same physical address as 

said Members(s)ò would come out. 

CURRENT: 

Section 2    Members shall be classified as follows: 

a)   INDIVIDUAL ï All Members age 18 and over who are not in a Household membership. 

b)  HOUSEHOLD ï One or two  Members of the Club  and dependent children of said Members under age 

twenty-six (26) and having the same physical address as said Member(s) 

PROPOSED: 

Section 2   Memberships shall be classified as follows: 

a)   INDIVIDUAL ï Members age 21 and over who are not in a Household Membership. 

b)  HOUSEHOLD ï One or two Members of the Club and dependent children of said Members under the age 

of twenty-one (21). 

The Membership will be asked to vote on this proposed amendment at the Annual Meeting and Elections April 18
th

 at the 

Back Nine Tavern at Stanley Golf Course at 7:30pm. 

tel:860-402-0492
mailto:joemangi@comcast.net


 

 

 

 

This winter season has been hard on a few of our members.  Aletta 
@e^j_boi^kaėe^aėcllqėprodbovė^kaėt^pkĄqė^_ibėqlėbkglvėqebėpkltėfkėSbojlkq+ėėLkėqebėlqeboė
hand, Charlotte Provencher and Paul Fehrenbach were both skiing when they were hurt.  
Charlotte broke her arm and Paul a few ribs.  Carol Rowan, who now lives in Colorado, had 
back surgery and Kathy Culhane is recuperating after a heart problem.  Bruce Alexander 
missed skiing this season due to surgery and Eileen Dow hurt herself while on the Austrian 
trip.  Ron Scardacchi recently had hip replacement as will Barbara Murkowitz at the begin-
kfkdėlcė>mofi+ėėTbėtfpeėqebjė^iiė^ėcriiėob`lsbovė^kaė^ėeb^iqevėpmofkdėplėqebvĄobėob^avė^kaė
waiting for the next snow season.  If you have any news of members, please contact Milli at 
milliarnold57142@aol.com or 860-432-8971. 

Officer and Board Member Elections for 2018  

Your Election Committee, Rick Sullivan, Kay Leatherman and Clyde 

Proch are pleased to announce the Slate of Officers & Board mem-

bers for Election on April 18, 2018. 

 
President: Jeanne Delehanty 

Vice President: Sharon Houck 

Treasurer: Brian Kirkpatrick 

Secretary: Jane Shipman 

Asst Sec/Treas: Clair O'Connor 

Board Nominees: 

Art Dutra 

Alison Leeds 

Janet Knopf 

Mike Kalencik 

Don Riley 

Bob Zawacki 

Nominations from the floor will be accepted for Officer and Board positions (no second 

required). The person nominated must be present and must accept the nomination. 

Plan to attend the annual election & meeting on Wednesday, April 18, 2018 at 7:30. 

A Quorum required (50). 

Questions or comments may be directed to any of the committee members at a 
meeting or email to: 

Rick at richard.sullivan2@comcast.net ,  

Clyde at clydeproch@sbcglobal.net   

Kay at akayl@comcast.net.  

Cheer 

mailto:milliarnold57142@aol.com
mailto:richard.sullivan2@comcast.net
mailto:clydeproch@sbcglobal.net
mailto:akayl@comcast.net


MTL 72nd Annual Officers & Awards Banquet 

Date:  Saturday May 5, 2018 
Location:  ?bii^ėSfpq^ė^qėE^thĄpėI^kafkdė@lrkqovė@ir_ė%/-.ėM^qqlktllaė
Drive, Southington, CT) 
Band:  Ol`hfkĄėEb^oq_b^qp 

 Think Spring, Think BANQUET! 

Qebė`e^kdfkdėlcėqebėdr^oaėtfiiėj^ohėqebėbkaėlcėlroė`roobkqė_l^oaĄpėqfjbėlcėpbosf`bė
and welcome the new Board as they step up  to serve us with their time and exper-
tise.   

We also will honor our club ski champions, our Member of the Year and our new Life-
time Member. 

So get dressed up and join the celebration with good food, good friends and partying 
qebėkfdeqė^t^vėtfqeėqebėjrpf`ėlcėqebėOl`hfkĄėEb^oq_b^qp+ė>iiėe^mmbkfkdėlkėJ^vė2th, 
^qė37--ė^qėqebėE^thĄpėI^kafkdė@lrkqovė@ir_ėfkėPlrqefkdqlk+ėė@ljbėglfkėqebėcrk 

PLEASE USE ATTACHED FLYER (NEXT PAGE, AND ON THE WEB) TO SIGNUP! 

It is never too soon to provide a raffle item.  Please contact Pam Casner or Barbara 
Murkowitz with your contributions. 

 
Deadline to purchase tickets is Wednesday, April 25, 2018.  If you would like to as-

sist, please contact Joan Albert. 
  

  

 

mailto:pamc0131@yahoo.com
mailto:barbaramurkowicz@frontier.com
mailto:barbaramurkowicz@frontier.com
mailto:albert_joan@hotmail.com


MTL SKIERS 
ANNUAL AWARDS AND OFFICERS BANQUET 

SATURDAY MAY 5, 2018 

(!7+ȭ3 ,!.$).' #/5.429 #,5" 

201 Pattonwood Drive, Southington  

6:00 Cocktails, and Hot Hor DõOeuvres 

7:00 Toast and Blessing 7:15 Dinner 

and Awards  

8:30 Dancing with the ROCKIN HEARTBEATS  

Entrees: Filet Mignon  $43.00 

Baked Stuffed Sole $35.00 Chicken 

Francaise $35.00 

included: Salad, Potatoes, vegetables, Dessert, along with coffee, tea, and soda 

Purchase tickets at club meeting or send check and self addressed and stamped envelope to: 

SHARON HOUCK 424 Cardinal Lane, Cheshire, 06410 (Make checks payable to MTL SKI-

ERS) 

DEADLINE:: APRIL 27,1918  

NAME  MEAL  SELECTION PRICE 

  

 

 total  



                     LODGE NEWS UPDATE 

March certainly came in like a lion and what a roar he had! March skiing was some of the best 

of the whole season.  I want to thank Jonathan Houck and all those who participating in the On

- Snow weekend held at Okemo this year. Great participation from club members and enthusi-

ϡϳϭέΞϔϨϥΞϓϴέΞϐϡϴϲϩϣϫᶯϳΞϷϥϥϫϥϮϤΞϷϡϳΞϡϮϯϴϨϥϲΞϦϵϮΞϷϥϥϫϥϮϤΞϯϲϧϡϮϩϺϥϤΞϢϹΞMandy Weber . Thank you 

Mandy, Betty Zawacki, and helpers for a great meal.  Thanks to Joe Mangione for the irish cock-

tails and Barbara Murkowicz and Joanne Lasiner for decorating. Fun, fun weekend!!  Our last 

scheduled event for the ski season is the annual pig roast (April 20 - 22). There is a flyer on line as well as below with 

details . Mandy Weber ϩϳΞϣϯϯϲϤϩϮϡϴϩϮϧΞϴϨϥΞϷϥϥϫϥϮϤΞϡϮϤΞϣϯϯϫϩϮϧέΞϔϨϥϲϥΞϡϲϥΞϳϴϩϬϬΞϢϥϤϳΞϡ϶ϡϩϬϡϢϬϥΞϳϯΞϤϯϮᶯϴΞϭϩϳϳΞϯϵϴΞϯϮΞϴϨϥΞϦϵϮέΞ

If you did not use all your vouchers they are good until November 30, so why not consider using the lodge in the off sea-

son. Plenty of things to do in Vermont all year round like biking, hiking, golf, kayaking. theater, letter boxing, murder 

mystery, fairs, shopping, etc.  The golf weekend is June 8 - 10. Sports weekend is July 13 - 15. Watch for details as the dates 

get closer. So far these are the only events planned from the spring thru the summer. Why not consider running an event? 

It is easy and fun. The lodge is also available for a group rental at a cost of $300 per night in the off season plus the 

cleaning fee. Please contact me if you would like to run an event.  

.Upcoming events -  

April 20 - 22 Pig Roast weekend - Mandy Weber coordinator and cooking with Ron Scardacchi  

Off season events -  

June 8 - 10 Annual golf weekend - Rhonda Idelman coordinator  

July 13 - 15 Sports weekend - Kaye Leatherman coordinator  

October 5 - 7 Fall Hike weekend - Jeanne Delahanty  coordinator  

Barbara Wysocki  

wysockigolfer@gmail.com    860-913-8450 

The Annual Pig Roast is April 20 -22!!  

Come join the Pig Roast festivities the weekend of  April 20 - 22 at the Vermont Lodge. This yearõs menu includes 

Pulled Pork Sliders, Ribs, Pork Tenderloin, Salad, Coleslaw, Baked Beans, Potato Salad and Cornbread Casse-

role.   Dinner cost is TBD.   Appetizers and Desserts are welcomed, please contact Mandy to sign up.   

EVERYONE staying at the lodge 

is included in the dinner 

count .  Please let us know if 

you  ARE NOT  joining us for din-
ner by sending your REGRETS to 

Mandy by April 13 th (email be-

low).  

If you are not staying at the lodge 

but  WILL BE  joining us for din-
ner RSVP to Mandy by April 13 th

(email below).  

 

Event Co-Chairs are Mandy We-

ber (diva378@gmail.com ) and 

Ron Scardacchi 

(rongoodfella@yahoo.com ) 

mailto:wysockigolfer@gmail.com-new
tel:(860)%20913-8450


In Honor of Mountain Laurel Lifetime Members  

 MTL has been giving special awards to outstanding members of the club. These members have vol-
unteered in many areas of our club throughout the years.   This special award is call the Lifetime Award. 
Here are the next six honorees of the Lifetime Award.  

 We thank you for all you have done for MTL.                     ñSharon Houck 

Paula Felt  became a member of  MTL in 1971. She was on the Board of Direc-
tors for 11 years; an Officer, Chairperson of Membership, Chair of the Banquet 
committee, Chair of the Ways and Means committee,  and worked on the 
Snowball committee. She has done òcheeró and the newsletter for many years. 
She has been our òhistorianó and has been part of the nominating committee 
for 25 years. She helped revise the by-laws in 2007. You can recognize her on 
the serving line for the lobster picnic and she was part of the team that served 
lunch during the reconstruction of our lodge. She was award the Lifetime 
Member award in 1999. 

Carol Sweeney has been a member since 1976. Carol has been dedicated to rac-
ing and has encouraged children to learn to ski. She helps young people to ski 
and supports ski programs for children. She was Queen in 1981. She was 
Womenõs Club Champion in 1985,86,88, 91,94, 95, 96, 99.  She was Womenõs 
Elite First Place in 1979, and 2000 and second in Racing. She was Club Race 
Chairperson and Club Chairperson for Monday Night CSC Racing. Carol was 
award the Lifetime member award in 2003. 

Eila McCloskey joined MTL in 1981 and has been a dedicated member and  a 
Ski Instructor since 1986. She organized Ski Trips in 1993 through 1999. She 
has been Club Race Chairperson for Monday Night Races. She also has lead  
Monday Night Bike Rides  and participated in CT,RI, VT bike rides.  She is an 
avid skier and dedicated member. She was given the Lifetime Award in 2003. 

Eric Ardolino   joined MTL in 1983 and was selected as Lifetime member in 
2007 because of his many contributions to our club. He was Vice President 
and President as well as serving on the board. He was Banquet chairperson as 
well as chairing many other committees.  He revamped the accounting process 
for the club and is now chairperson of the communication committee. He is 
best known for his coordination of numerous ski trips and cruises. 

Nancy Nolan has  been a member of MTL since 1983.  She served on the board 
as well as being Treasurer and President.  She was Queen for the Snowball in 
1985. She Co-chaired racing, the winter programs and the Snowball. She was a 
ski instructor  as well as  on the Okemo ski patrol  and also raced for MTL. 
She volunteers for the CSC and  became a Lifetime member in 2007. 

Karen Grossman became a member of MTL in 1982. She served on the board 
and was Secretary.  She was Queen in 1989 and helped with many Snowballs. 
She has volunteered for many committees and was Chairperson for the An-
nual Banquet as well as Master of Ceremonies for the Banquet.  You can see 
her racing down the slope every Monday night and helps coordinate the rac-
ing.  She was honored with the Lifetime Award in 2008. 
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Farmington, CT  06034 

 
2017 -2018 Officers  

 
§ Marge Wasel president@mtlski.com 

§ Sharon Houck  vicepresident@mtlski.com 

§ Gretchen Marx  secretary@mtlski.com 

§ Brian Kirkpatrick  treasurer@mtlski.com 

§ Clarie OôConnor Asst Sec/Treasurer 

§ Jonathan Houck  Past President 

§ Pam Casner   CSC Ambassador 
 

Board Members  
¶ Norb Church 

¶ Bob Zawacki  

¶ Stan Wasel   

¶ Jerry Murphy 

¶ Mike Kalencik 

¶ Jeanne Delehanty 

¶ Don Riley 

Meetings at Back Nine 

At Stanley Golf Course 

Board  Mtg. 6:00 p.m. 

Business Mtg.  7:30 p.m. 

SAVE THESE DATES: 

3/21 7:30 Member Meeting and 
Gathering 
3/28 Board and Member Meeting 
4/4 No Meeting 
4/11 8:00-10:00 34th Annual Lip 
Sync Show at Back Nine 
4/18 7:30 Annual Meeting and Elec-
tion of Board of Directors and Offi-
cers 
4/18 Newsletter Deadline 
4/20-4/22 Pig Roast Weekend at 
the Lodge in Vermont. 
4/25 No Meeting 
5/2 Board and Member Meeting 
5/5 6:30 72nd Annual Officers & 
Awards Banquet at Bella Vista at 
Hawk’s Landing Country Club 
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Websites: 

www.mtlski.com ; www.skiclub.com  
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